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Death	

Babies

Quotes as of close of 
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat	 $7.55
Corn	 $3.36
Milo	 $5.82
Soybeans	 $8.60

Markets

Laura E. Bundy, 88, of Brewster, 
died Tuesday, Oct. 30, 2007 in 
Colby. 

She was born to Charles Leslie 
and Mary Barbara (O’Brien) Bundy 
in McDonald on July 9, 1919. She 
was a homemaker, who lived in the 
area all of her life.

Preceding her in death were her 
parents and an infant sister, Margar-
uite. She is survived  sister Rosalind 
Bundy of Brewster.

Funeral services will be held at 

10:30 a.m., Saturday, at Harrison 
Chapel in Colby with Pastor Jerry 
Vincent of Levant officiating. Buri-
al will be in the Brewster Cemetery, 
Brewster.

Visitation is from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m., 
Friday, at Harrison Chapel, 190 S. 
Franklin Ave., Colby, Kan. 67701.

A memorial fund has been es-
tablished to benefit Prairie Senior 
Living Complex in Colby and may 
be left at any Brewster bank, Colby 
bank or Harrison Chapel.

Laura E. Bundy

Louise Mary Swank

Louise Mary Swank, 76, of Spar-
ta, Tenn., died Sunday, Oct. 28, 
2007. She was born Dec. 28, 1930 
to Thomas Nauer and Barbara Rose 
Warken near Selden. 

Mrs. Swank attended a one-room 
school in rural Sheridan County and 
in 1948 she moved to Oberlin and 
worked in a cafe and at the Decatur 
County Hospital. 

She married Sylvester Lee Kin-
caid on Oct. 16, 1949 and the couple 
had four children: Thomas, Sharon, 
Charles and Darren. 

The family lived in Pritchett, 
Colo., Oberlin and the Densmore 
areas until settling in Logan in April 
of 1972.

Her husband, Sylvester, preceded 
her in death July 28, 1972. 

Mrs. Swank drove a school bus 
for the Logan County School Dis-
trict and enjoyed gardening, sew-
ing, visiting with others.

On Feb. 5, 1983, she married 
Clair E. Swank of Dodge City 
and the couple made their home 
in Colby.

Her second husband, Clair, pre-
ceded her in death on Feb. 27, 
2005.

In addition to both husbands pre-
ceding her in death, others who died 
before her included her parents; 
one daughter, Sharon Smith; one 
son, Darren Kincaid; two brothers, 
Charles Phillips and Stanley Phil-
lips; and one sister, Evelyn Bryan.

Survivors include her sons, 
Thomas Kincaid and wife, Patty, 
of Sparta and Charles Kincaid 
and wife, Sandy, of Norton; a son-
in-law, Bob Smith of Norton; a 
daughter-in-law, Frances Kline of 
Grainfield; step-daughters, Leah 
Penney, Sonja Wiggins and Jean 
Brown; a step-son, Ron Swank; 
sister, Rosalea Bodner; sisters-
in-law, Rose Phillips and Mary 
Phillips; eight grandchildren; five 
step-grandchildren; eight great-
grandchildren; 16 step-great grand-
children and a host of other relatives 
and friends.

A memorial service will be held at 
11 a.m., Saturday, at Pleasant View 
Cemetery in Logan.

Inurnment will be at the Pleasant 
View Cemetery, Logan.

Funeral  arrangments were 
through Janousek Funeral Home, 
719 Pine, LaCrosse, Kan. 67548.

Rylie Marie Minium

Scott and Leanne Minium of Hill 
City announce the birth of their 
daughter Rylie Marie on Monday, 
Oct. 29, 2007, Citizens Medical 
Center in Colby.

Rylie weighed 6 pounds 13.9 
ounces and measured 19 1/2 inches 
in length.

Maternal grandparents are Steve 
and Sara Juenemann of Colby. 

Great-grandparents are Lawrence 
and Mary Ann Juenemann, Selden; 
Eleanor Rogers, Selden and the late 
Stan Rogers 

Paternal grandparents are Robert 
and Trela Minium of Morland. 
Great grandparents are Pete and 
Doris Minium, Morland; JoAnn 
Martin, Zurich and the late Bob 
Martin. 

Senior Center plans flu shots
There are plenty of activities 

scheduled at the center for the week 
of Nov 5-9. From 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
Wednesday, Nov 7, the Thomas 
County Health Department will 
be doing blood pressure checks 
and giving flu shots at the Senior 
Progress Center.

Monday, is 10:30 a.m. shuffle-
board.

Tuesday, is Exercise at 10 a.m., 
taffy day, and board meeting after 
lunch. 

Wednesday, is cookies and hot 
chocolate day, 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
Health Department blood pressure 
checks and flu shots. 

Thursday is Exercise at 10 fol-
lowed by Popcorn Day at 10:30 
a.m.

Exercise continues on Friday 
again at 10 a.m., 10:30 a.m. Pool 
Game Day, and Orange and Black 
Day. 

The Thomas County Nutrition 
Center in Colby wishes to invite 
those 60 and older and their guests 

to attend daily luncheons in Colby 
Monday through Friday. Calling 
(785) 460-2901 the day before 
by noon may make reservations. 
Home delivery is also available for 
those unable to attend due to social 
or physical disabilities. Those who 
work are also invited to come to pick 
up a meal. Those meals are avail-
able at noon to be picked up. For 
individuals 60 and over a contribu-
tion of $2.50 per meal is requested. 
Anyone under 60 years of age is 
invited to attend or pick up a meal 
at a cost of $4.75 per meal.

The menu for the next week 
includes:  

Monday - sausage gravy, mashed 
potatoes, corn, bread, cook’s choice 
fruit.

Tuesday - chicken fajita salad, 
citrus slices, crax, cherry cobbler.

Wednesday - tuna and noodle 
casserole, peas, coleslaw, bread, 
peaches. 

Thursday – Swedish meatballs, 
green beans, ambrosia fruit salad, 

bread, noodles. 
Friday – Oven fried chicken, 

mashed potatoes/gravy, seasoned 
carrots, bread, mixed fruit with 
cherries.

The building is also available for 
rental for events. For information or 
lunch reservations, call 460-2901.
The Thomas County Public Van is 
owned by the county but is sched-
uled and dispatched by the Senior 
Progress Center. The van is not a 
taxi service.

 It will be scheduled on a first-
come, first-served basis. It must 
be scheduled at least 24 hours in 
advance of its use and be ready at 
least 30 minutes in advance of ap-
pointment. 

Sometimes there are four to six 
calls per time frame. Calls for the 
van need to be made between the 
hours of 8 a.m. and noon, Monday 
through Friday.

 To contact the public transporta-
tion van after 12:30 p.m., call (785) 
443-9208. 

Tips on a foolproof grocery list
By Heloise

Hints from Heloise

Dear Heloise: I used to create 
a weekly shopping list by jotting 
down things that I needed. If I was 
out of something or nearly out, I 
would add it to the list. Inevitably, 
I would forget things that I hadn’t 
noticed needed replacing. I had to 
go back to the store or else wait 
another week.

	    Here’s what I do now: I 
made a computerized, alphabetical 
list of all the products that I regu-
larly use. Using a small font, I print 
out the list. Then, I go down the list 
and cross out the things that I do not 
need. If I’m not sure, I go check my 
inventory. This way, I don’t miss 
something that I   hadn’t thought of. 
I take the list to the store and buy 
the items that are not crossed out. 

I can add items to my list at any 
time. Of course, I’m free to buy 
items not on the list, but this method 
assures me that all the basics are 
covered. 

— Fred Kopp, Washington, Pa.
Heloise Central thinks your 

shopping-list hint is brilliant! 
— Heloise

* * *
Jan O’Dell of Front Royal, Va., 

sent in the following two hints:
Picnic help

Colby artist contributes to 
public television auction

Colby artist Marlene Carpenter 
has donated a hand-painted ostrich 
egg to the Smoky Hills Public Tele-
vision Autumn Art Auction, said 
Tricia Flax, auction coordinator.
Smoky Hills Public Television’s 
2007 Autumn Art Auction, which 
will benefit the station, is being 
broadcast live from 6 to 10 p.m., 
Saturday and Sunday, Nov. 10-11.

“We are extremely grateful to 
Marlene and all of the artists and 
donors who have contributed to 
this year’s auction and for their 

continued support over the years,” 
Flax said. 

“The revenue generated from our 
art auctions helps Smoky Hills Pub-
lic Television continue to provide a 
valuable service to Kansas.”

Nearly 100 pieces of art make 
up the Autumn Art Auction col-
lection, she said. All auction items 
can be viewed on the station’s web 
site, www.shptv.org. Smoky Hills 
Public Television serves 70 coun-
ties in Kansas and one county in 
Nebraska. 

For picnicking or snacking away 
from home, I put a rubber band 
around the new packages that are 
taken on picnics so that they can be 
closed after they are opened.

Medical-only calendar
I lost my mother suddenly when 

she was involved in an automobile 
accident. I was living outside of 
the United States, and although 
I knew she was under the care of 
several doctors, I didn’t know who 
they were. She kept a calendar es-
pecially for doctor appointments, 
and luckily my brother and his wife 

were living close by and knew of 
the doctors.

My suggestion is that an appoint-
ment calendar be kept separate from 
other calendars, with the business 
cards of doctors, clinics, hospitals 
and other important people and/or 
numbers attached.

Jan, my sympathy for your loss, 
I know how painful it can be. I 
have had a spiral-bound note-
book for 10 years with cards from 
all physicians and notes about 
visits (I take it with me!). 

— Heloise

Kids...Looking to get
that new cell phone?

We can help!
Make $$$$$ working after school for approximately

1 hour a day on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday!

THE COLBY FREE PRESS IS
NEEDING CARRIERS!

For more information call the Colby Free Press office:

785-462-3963 or stop in at 155 W. 5th Street

Thelma Ellen Moore

   Thelma Ellen Moore was born
the oldest daughter of John S.
White and Pearl Chadwick White
May 5, 1916 on the family farm-
stead seven miles south of Colby.
Her grandparents, Sam &
Gertrude White, were early
settlers of Thomas County.  She
attended country schools in her
early years.  After graduating
from Colby High School in 1934
she married Elmer Moore on
August 10, 1935.  She was a
teacher in the Tully district for one
year.
   Ellen and Elmer moved to the
family farm located in southwest
Rawlins County and farmed for
53 years.  Four boys were born
to this union- Raymond Leroy,
James Lee, and twins Robert
John and Richard Lynn.  After
Elmer passed away in 1988,
Ellen moved to her home on
Smith Drive in Colby but continued
to farm until she passed away
October 26, 2007.  Up until her
health failed, she was active with
her Sunflower Extension Unit as
well as working with her friends
in R.S.V.P. doing volunteer work.
   Her greatest joy was having
her family gather for a meal and,
sometimes musical jam sessions.
She especially enjoyed watching
them play baseball where Elmer
enjoyed coaching his grandkids
in the sport he loved best.
   Ellen was a great seamstress
to all her boys as well as daugh-
ter-in-laws and grandchildren.
She always stopped by with
newly sewn clothes for everyone.
In her later years she learned to
crochet for all of them.
   She is survived by Leroy &
Eunice, Brewster;  Jim  & Cheryl,
Levant; Bob & Cathy, Greeley,
Colorado and Dick & Maybelle,
Colby, 11 grandchildren and 21
great-grandchildren and numerous
nieces and nephews.
   She was preceded in death by
her parents, John & Pearl White,
brother Harold White, sister
Verna Reilley, and great-grand-
son Jared James Moore.
   Services were held at Harrison
Chapel in Colby on October 30,
2007.  Burial was in Beulah
Cemetery.
   Memorials are suggested to
the Thomas County Historical
Society in Colby.
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